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Unitarian Society of Hartford
"Nourishing Spirit, Building Community, Working for Justice"

 50 Bloomfield Avenue, Hartford, CT 06105
Tel: (860) 233-9897 • Email: hartforduusociety@gmail.com

www.ushartford.org

Minister's Office Hours:
Tuesdays & Thursdays 10 a.m. – 3 p.m.

or by appointment.

Office Administrator Hours:
Sunday 9:00 a.m.– 1:00 p.m.

Monday – Thursday 9:30 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.
Virtual Hours: Monday – Thursday, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

Notice:
Wednesday November 8th, 2023

The water will be turned off for the new sewer pump installation.
The Meeting House will be open.

Friendly Reminder,
it's time to change your clocks back one hour

this Saturday Night!

Seeking, Striving, Soaring
Sunday Morning Service 10:30 a.m.

November 5, 2023

"Giving It Away"

Rev. Bob Janis, Minister
Margaret Leicach, Worship Associate  

Sam Moffett, Music Director

Matters of the Heart
To have a Joy or Sorrow read from the pulpit

on Sunday morning, e-mail
Matters of the Heart

In person – use the MOH basket for written cards on
Sunday morning.

Religious Education in person 10:30 a.m.
Annie Witzler, Interim RE Coordinator 

Can't be here in person for worship?
Join us on ZOOM 10:30 a.m.

Meeting ID: 931 0388 7934
Passcode: 128493

Virtual Coffee Hour to follow!

Service is also streamed on Facebook —
Follow our page and receive notifications every time we go live.

Couldn't make it to USH, and missed the livestream?
Watch any service, anytime, here on Vimeo

 

Worship Calendar
Join us, in person or online. 

Upcoming Services:

November 12 – "Veterans' Day Stories of
Service, Healing and Transformation", Brian Harvey, Fred Louis,
and Peter Upton, Pulpit Guests/Peter Meny, Worship Associate

November 19 – "Gratitude", Rev Bob/ Michael Michaud, Worship
Associate, USH Choir

November 26 – "Science, Healing, and Justice For All", Nina Elgo,
Pulpit Guest/ Carol Simpson, Worship Associate 

December 3 – RE/Faith Focus- "My Muzurgu Eyes Are Improving",
Rev Bob/ Rev Liz James, UU Hysterical Society, pulpit guest/ Peter Meny,
Worship Associate

 

Thoughts from Rev. Bob...

This week, I wanted to write a little bit about “pitching in”.
And no, I’m not talking about the World Series (the Red Sox
aren’t in it anyway). 

Every Sunday, sitting at the front leading worship, I’m aware
of just how many people make that service possible. Like on this past
Sunday, there’s the people you see saying the words and singing the
music (me, Miriam, Sam, Annie, Dana), but then there was Jon, Mike, and
Paul on the technical end; Paula making the altar look amazing; Sue,
Michael, Helen, Nancy. David and Janice all getting the space ready ahead
of time; Jaz and Nani getting everything running smoothly downstairs, and
on and on — I could add a lot more names! Every Sunday is quite the
production.

Everyone pitches in to make congregational life happen. It’s impressive
what, together, we can make happen. I’m reminded of the story – possibly
apocryphal – of the research team that evaluated how NASA was
accomplishing its mission in the heady days of the 1960s. In one interview,
they asked a NASA employees, a janitor employee who was quite obviously
mopping a floor, what they were doing. “What does it look like I’m doing?
I’m putting a man on the moon.” Of course, he was. Here at the
congregation, most of the work is done by volunteers, and the amount of
generosity that runs this spaceship is almost mind-boggling. Generosity is
this Sunday’s theme, so stay tuned for more on that.  
If you’d like us to help put people on Mars* this week, we’re looking for a
few good people to help us clean out Fellowship Hall on Saturday. And we’re
not just here for ourselves: throughout November (and any month, in fact),
we’re collecting food, winter coats, and gift cards – and monetary donations
– for the Horace Bushnell Pantry. Drop them off in the boxes on your way
in. Thanks, everyone, for pitching in – we’re doing great things together.

Yours gratefully, 
Rev. Bob

* Our actual mission is “nourishing spirit, building community, working for
justice.”

 
Several people asked whether the poem by Bev Spence, read during last Sunday's
sermon reflection on "Ghosts", could be available. Bev has graciously agreed to
share her poem here, and we thank her.

LET US PRETEND

Let us pretend for a little while
that everyone we loved
could come home tonight
an empty lunchbox in the right hand
the newspaper from the driveway in the left

Let us pretend for this evening only
that everyone we loved
will sit around the round dinner table tonight
ready to share the best thing that happened today
and eager to pass the peas, pasta and sauce

Let us pretend all night long
that everyone we loved
is under our roof in the darkness
all the chickens home to roost as they say
with down comforters and nightlights for all who need them

Let us pretend from this day forward
that everyone we loved
will always know the front light is on
and steps on the stairs always welcome
Let these words serve as invitation and prayer

~ Beverly Spence
 

NEWCOMERS 
Are you UU-curious?

Join an informal gathering Under the Stairs on
November 5, 2023 following our service. Bring your

coffee or tea for conversation about Unitarian Universalism, the Unitarian Society
of Hartford, and most of all to consider the wondering question…What brought
you here today

Whether it is your first time or you’ve been coming and curious for a while, join
us. Members and friends are always welcome and broaden the insights to our very
special faith.

Cookies and fruit and conversation…and you…join us Under the Stairs.

USH News
 

UUSpiritLife Conversations is a monthly
drop-in zoom to talk about spiritual topics. On
Saturday, November 19, 9 – 10:30 a.m., we will be
considering Marsha Sinetar’s article Who
Speaks? David Gonci will facilitate.

Click here https://uuspiritlife.org/uu-spiritlife-
conversations/ and you’ll find the article to read

and the zoom link. See you on the small screen then!

 

Meeting House Presents
 

Friday, November 17, 7 p.m.
Guitarists without Borders!

Van Manakas with Wayne Lopes, and Ellen
Iovino,with Lynn Tracey
Two lifelong friends and musical collaborators
come together for a rare performance of guitar
improvisation.

Wayne Lopes has been a mainstream performer in the NYC scene as well as
performing internationally with his late wife Sylvie Dejiez as the “Gift of
Eagle.” Van Manakas, guitarist, has recorded many jazz dates as well as has
toured continents.

In addition, there will be a set of music by Sleepless Beauty: Lynn Tracey
and Ellen Iovino; both are amazing artists who sing and play guitar and
have been in the CT scene as a duo since 2019. Lynn is a jazz guitarist and
has directed a big band in the Hartford area. Ellen is well-known in the
region for her performances with her late husband, the prolific Larry Ruhl.
All this magic will be topped by a collaboration between Ellen, Lynn and
Van on some jazz favorites! It should an amazing evening of music and
friendship. Please join us!
 
Van & Wayne video links
Wayne Lopes and Van Manakas ‘Study #3 (For Petes Sake)’ – YouTube
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vNay8XfnRDg

 

Gatherings
Weekly

Gentle Yoga

Yoga at your own pace... listen to your body and do only what feels right for you.
Gentle Yoga incorporates deep breathing, movement, and meditation. This is a
calming, yet enlivening, way to begin your week; whether you remain seated,
choose to stand, or bring your own yoga mat, you'll soon see... and feel... benefits.
LU Giammatteo has been teaching yoga for decades and offers a supportive
environment for all levels of practice (especially for beginners).

Mondays, 10 – 11 a.m. in the Meditation Room
Comfortable clothing suggested
$5 donation (to USH) requested

Monthly
See something interesting? Find more information
about our weekly/monthly gatherings by clicking here.

Disability Support Group — November 4, 10:30 a.m.

First Tuesday Hangouts & Discussion — November 7, 10:30 a.m. Zoom
Link

USH Book Club — November 9, 2:30 – 4 p.m.  Klara and the Sun by
Kazuo Ishiguru. 
An intriguing take on how artificial intelligence might play a role in our
futures. The story of Klara, an Artificial Friend with outstanding observational
qualities who, from her place in the store, watches carefully the behavior of those
who come in to browse and of those who pass on the street outside. She remains
hopeful that a customer will soon choose her. A book that explores the
fundamental question: What does it mean to love?   

Friday Pizza and Movie Night — November 10, 5 – 9 p.m.
The movies have a social justice emphasis this month, with James Baldwin's I Am
Not Your Negro as the featured attraction. Post-viewing discussion will be led
by Gloria Mengual.

Lunch Bunch – November 14*, Noon – 2 p.m. at Butterfly... the Bunch is
testing a return to restaurant dining in a new-for-us location. Let's see how we like
it...
* 2nd, not 3rd, Tuesday this month— Thanksgiving's coming soon!

Saturday Sing-Along – November 18, 2 p.m.

Security Task Force — November 19, 12 noon
Contact Laura Cipriano or Lu Giammatteo for more information.
Click HERE for the Zoom Link.

Social Justice Council — November 21, 7 – 8:30 p.m.
Interested in justice work? Come meet with us to learn the latest about ongoing
activities and discover new initiatives. Everyone’s invited! Click HERE for the
Zoom Link.

Lunchtime Poetry Workshops with Rev. Bob — November 26, Noon –
1:30 p.m.
Come to an exploration of poetry and spirit, led by Rev. Bob. Can't make it in
person? Join us via Zoom!

 

Social Justice
Click HERE for October's Meeting Minutes

 

November GNO: IRIS

Our Good Neighbor Offering for November is IRIS—
Integrated Refugee & Immigrant Services.   

IRIS has been serving refugee populations in Connecticut
since 1982 when it organized to resettle refugees who had

fled the Vietnam conflict. It then supported refugees from Sudan, Yugoslavia,
Iraq, Nicaragua, and, more recently, Syria, Afghanistan, Ukraine and
undocumented immigrants from around the globe.

IRIS operates out of offices in Hartford and New Haven. It has played a
leadership role, both in CT and nationally, in developing programs to guide and
train community volunteers through the process of resettling a refugee family. 

Meet Tanya Kimball, Director of the IRIS Hartford office, when she comes to USH
on November 12. Please give generously throughout the month of November.

Greater Hartford Interfaith Action Alliance Information

GHIAA Core Team Trainings (registration required)
Join GHIAA staff and leaders to learn the principles and skills of organizing:
relational culture, power analysis, issue campaigns, and more. This training is
open to incoming and continuing core team members, as well as clergy and
other leaders from your congregation. Please register for your preferred series
by visiting: https://cljct.org/ghiaa/trainings/

Fall Intensive (in person): Sunday through Wednesday evenings,
November 12-15, 6:30-8:30 pm, location TBD. On Sunday, Nov. 12 we will
begin with dinner at 5:30. For the subsequent evenings, an optional dinner
will be available at 6pm for those who would prefer to eat before the
training.
Winter Session (remote): Thursday evenings, February 15, 22, 29, and
March 7, 6:30-8:30 pm, via Zoom

For more information, speak to Diana Heymann in person or via email.
 

The Horace Bushnell Food Pantry

Folks serviced by the Horace Bushnell Pantry
have empty cupboards and it's time for
Thanksgiving food.

The Food Pantry would also benefit greatly
from cash donations which can be put into the
offertory basket as checks ("For" line saying,
"Food Pantry") or cash in an envelope with

"Food Pantry" written on the outside. See new food items list here

 

RE and Chalice
Clubhouse

 

Join the fun at USH —

Looking for a supportive, inclusive, non-
judgmental home for your family’s spiritual
needs? Let USH be yours! Visit and learn
about Unitarian Universalism, our
congregation, and how USH can foster your
family’s religious or spiritual journeys.

Sign up for Sundays here online or in person at the welcome table.
Questions? Reach out to our Interim Religious Education Coordinator
Annie Witzler for more information.

 
This week is a Faith Focus Sunday for our children
and youth. All children, youth, and their families are
invited to sit on the right-hand side of the Sanctuary
facing the pulpit to listen and observe the service.
There will be puppet listening buddies available for
those in the pews, along with the Playroom, a quiet
space available for children and youth with fun
activities, located this Sunday in the Meditation
room off the ambulatory. We hope to see you there!

Click HERE for this weeks RE Newsletter

Events Around Hartford
 

New World Trio at UUS:E

New World Trio presents
“Commemoration,” a chamber music
program, on Sunday, November 5, at 4 p.m.
at Unitarian Universalist Society:East, 153
Vernon St. West, Manchester. Suggested

donation is $20 to benefit UUS:E. The concert will include works by
Rachmaninoff, Hagen, and Shostakovich. New World Trio is Anhared
Stowe, violin, Peter Zay, cello, David Ballena, piano. 

www.newworldtrio.org for info

USH Resources
Flu and Covid seasons are upon us; pharmacies, clinics, and local health
departments offer vaccines. Please protect yourself and those around you.

Masks are available at the Welcome Table for anyone who wants one. We have
both children's and adult sizes.

If you ever come to a USH event and test positive for Covid in the week following,
we ask you to please let the office, or Rev. Bob, know. These things happen – as
we know, many of us have had the virus once or twice – and we just want to keep
people informed and care for you, if needed. 

2023 – 2024 USH Board of Directors
Dana Donovan: President
Nancy Kemmerer: President-Elect
Jon Covault: Treasurer
Gloria Mengual: Secretary
Rick Tsukada: Spiritual Life Council Chair
Paul Cipriano: Administration Council Chair
Judy Sullivan: Social Justice Council Chair
Tina Davies: Community Within Council Chair
Laurie Kelliher: Membership Council Chair
Jim Venneman: Finance Council Chair

Have a question or comment for the board? Send an email
to: ushboardofdirectors@gmail.com.

Board Meeting
The next board meeting is Tuesday, November 14, 6:30 p.m.

Zoom Link HERE

The latest financial reports for FY 2023-2024 have been posted,
click HERE to view.

The 2022/23 Annual Report is available HERE

The Board Meeting Minutes for September 2023 have been posted. 

Click HERE to view the USH Directory, Reports, and other church business
information online. Contact Karolina Wojtysko for the username and
password.

USH Staff:
Rev. Bob Janis, Minister
ushminister@gmail.com | 860-233-9897 ext. 103

Sam Moffett, Director of Music
smoffettuu@gmail.com 

Annie Witzler, Interim Religious Education Coordinator
re4ush@gmail.com | 860-233-9897 ext. 104

Patty Peck, Bookkeeper 
ushtreasurer50@gmail.com | 860-233-9897 ext. 102

Karolina Wojtysko, Office Administrator & Building Rentals
hartforduusociety@gmail.com | 860-233-9897 ext. 100

The deadline for USH E-news submissions is
Tuesday at Noon.

Please write in the 'Subject' field "USH Enews", and include the dates
that your submission should be featured. Announcements about upcoming
events appear for two consecutive weeks maximum, unless other arrangements

have been made with the editorial team.

When forwarding information concerning an "outside" event or organization,
please pre-edit your copy in order to keep the piece to 200 words or less.

Articles should be sent as email file attachments, (MS Word preferred) and
images need to be sent separately as jpeg, jpg, png, tiff, bmp, or gif files.

Thank you for your submission!

Email Your Submission

Missed Last Week's Enews? Click HERE

USH Calendar of Events
The calendar for November 2023 can be viewed
HERE.

Please consult our Online Calendar regularly for all
upcoming events coordinated by the
Unitarian Society of Hartford

To submit a Calendar Request (also for an online USH Zoom Room gathering)
click HERE.
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